
CHERRYVALLEY-SPRINGFIELDCENTRAL SCHOOL
P.O. Box 485 Cherry Valley, NY 13320 Telephone (607) 264-3265 Fax (607) 264-3299 or (607) 264-9023
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

TheriJo Snyder, Superintendent of Schools
Kevin Keane, Secondary Principal/Technology Director
Rachel Wright, Elementary Principal/Curriculum Coordinator

To: CV-S Families

From: Kevin Keane & Rachel Wright, Principals

Date: September 1, 2023

Subject: Academic Intervention Service (AIS) for 2023-2024

Each school year, districts must develop a policy or review the existing policy for providing Academic
Intervention Services (AIS).

For the 2023-2024 school year, we will consider multiple-measures of student performance to decide which
students shall receive AIS. Our procedure will be applied uniformly and equitably at each grade level. These
multiple measures may include, but are not limited to, the following:

1) Developmental reading assessments for grades K-6;

2) New York State English as a Second Language Achievement Test (NYSESLAT);

3) Benchmark and lesson-embedded assessments for reading and math in grades K-6 based on teacher
designed and selected assessments;

4) Common formative assessments that provide information about students’ skills;

5) Unit and lesson assessments for ELA, mathematics, science, social studies and Languages Other than
English (LOTE) for grades 7-8; and/or

6) Results of psychoeducational evaluations based on a variety of assessments and inventories.

The following services will be provided to a student receiving AIS: monitoring of academic progress by
classroom teacher, individual/small group AIS instruction, inclusion in an ability grouped class, social services
by district staff as appropriate. Parents will be notified that students will receive an intervention based on the
level of need. The progress made through these interventions will be monitored by RTI and/or AIS team
members and communicated with parents by the classroom teacher and/or on report cards.


